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	There is a middle ground where science and religion can agree on how the universe was created, a panel of experts said Saturday. 

About 60 people gathered Saturday in St. Thomas Episcopal Church, 16 E. Van Buren St., to hear seven experts discuss how the scientific theory of evolution and the religious view of creationism can be used together to look at the world. 

“Neither science nor faith can fully prove how the world came to be, so they are complimentary to each other," said Bennet Brabson, a professor of physics at Indiana University in Bloomington.

"(Religion and science) have a shared inquiry, not necessarily a shared certitude," said Mark Engle, a retired rector from a Marquette church. "The journey of truth in scriptures is never done without science." 

Brabson and Engle were joined by Brian Bodenbender, a geology professor at Hope College in Holland; and John Jellies, a neurobiology professor at Western Michigan University in Kalamazoo. Also heading up the discussion was Charles Caskey, interim rector at St. Thomas; Bill Powaser, facilitator of St. Thomas' Religion and Science Group; and the event was moderated by Dale Bennett, deacon at St. Thomas. 

Each expert set out to explain that science acted as a tool to explain the things stated in religion. For example, Jellies said neurological studies have found the human brain shows flashes of high activity when it thought about the divine. 

"That doesn't prove God doesn't exist," he said. "Maybe that's just the tool, the way God works through me." 

The event Saturday in Battle Creek was held in conjunction with similar discussions around the world as part of Evolution Weekend 2008. Evolution weekend, held close to evolutionist Charles Darwin's Feb. 12 birthday, was started by the Wisconsin-based Clergy Letter Project. 

The project is a global network of clergy that seeks to explain how religion does not disprove the theory of evolution. The Clergy Letter Project's Web site says 803 congregations signed on to participate this weekend in the discussion. 

Following panelist's speeches Saturday at St. Thomas, audience members were invited to ask questions. 

Fred Betz, 63, of Galesburg told the panelists he took the words of the Bible at face value, and his understanding of scripture disproved evolution. 

"What's wrong with my simplistic view of reading the Bible?" Betz asked. 

Panelists said nothing was wrong and pointed to the central themes of Evolution Weekend: open-mindedness and discussion. 

"The way we deal with each other is more important than any of our individual theories," Brabson answered. 

Betz wasn't convinced. 

"It's sad we're having (this discussion) in a church," he said after the event. "The Bible is the inherent word of God. It's sad I had to explain the same things to them I had to explain to my atheist friend." 

Others were more pleased, like Battle Creek's James Czarkowski, 61, who called it "a first-class dialogue." 

"Asking these questions is important to the world culture," he said. "It gets people thinking, and there's not too much thinking going on anymore." 
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